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Republic of Nauru 

Statement delivered by Her Excellency Margo Deiye 

Permanent Representa;ve of the Republic of Nauru to the Interna;onal Seabed Authority 

 Council mee;ng of the ISA’s 29th Session in March 2024 

Agenda Item 14: Report of the Chair of the Legal and Technical Commission on the work of 
the Commission at the first part of its twenty-ninth session 

 

Mr President, 

Nauru thanks the Chair and Vice-Chair of the Commission for the prepara9on and delivery of the 

report on the work of the Commission following its recent mee9ngs. We recognize and highly value 

the work and role of the Commission and express our apprecia9on to all the members for their hard 

work and dedica9on in fulfilling their mandate under the Conven9on.  

We note with par9cular apprecia9on the role of the Commission in implemen9ng training programmes 

and the selec9on of candidates. This is an area of great importance to us, and to our sponsored en9ty, 

NORI. The exponen9al increase in the number of programmes and applica9ons is testament to the 

interest in the important work of this Authority. We welcome the ISA Capacity Development Alumni 

Network and the construc9ve feedback this will deliver on training programme development and 

sharing of knowledge and experiences. We also welcome the Commission revising the 

recommenda9ons for the guidance of contractors and sponsoring States rela9ng to training 

programmes to keep pace with changing needs and requirements as ac9vi9es in the Area progress. 

Mr President, 

My delega9on takes note of the Commission’s adop9on of criteria for iden9fying contractors at risk of 

non-compliance and welcome the adop9on of a clear process. One area we would highlight is the 

important interface with sponsoring States in assis9ng the Authority secure compliance of contractors. 

This should be factored into the process. 

We encourage communica9on and exchanges between the Commission and contractors as we see this 

as an opportunity to assist the Commission in fulfilling its func9ons and a beNer understanding of 
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contractor programmes during the period. We support the modali9es for facilita9ng such exchanges 

adopted by the Commission and an overview of these exchanges in the reports of the Chair for 

transparency purposes. 

Finally, we note the progress made on the development of environmental threshold values and look 

forward to reviewing the substan9ve output of the intersessional expert groups at the July mee9ngs. 

This is a key development area, and we are apprecia9ve of the Commission priori9zing this maNer. 

Equally, we would appreciate feedback from the Commission on the status of upda9ng the Phase 1 

and progressing the development of the Phase 2 standards and guidelines and whether the 

Commission has given considera9on to the necessary process and 9meline for this. 

I thank you. 

 


